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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 14th December 2020 via Zoom
1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Graham Easton, Tom Combe, George Irvine, Aileen Firth, Ieuan Chamberlain, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar, and Elaine Thornton-Nicol; Joy Parker and 10 members of the public.
2.       
Apologies – Jim Stillie, Sue Bremner, and Caroline Cochrane.
3.       
Declarations of Interest – see planning. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by IK and seconded by DD.
5.       
Matters Arising – None.
6.       
Community Police Report – circulated electronically. There is a link on the report which people can click on and send questions.
7.       
Flood Protection Scheme Arts Fund (Bannerfield Project) – Joy Parker asked why, several years on, there is still no artwork on the 3rd section of the wall. Bannerfield community feel let down as a lot of time was invested and promises made. JP also enquired about the £30k which was supposed to be used for the project.

GEd replied that the project had started and materials had been purchased. Unfortunately, the artist needed more money which wasn’t available and so the project was cancelled.


JT asked if timber is the only material which can be used for the next project since it has already been bought and is in storage.


GEd noted that there are still funds remaining but no extra money can be provided to replace the monies already spent. GEd will also follow up with Connor Pryce.

8.       
Local Improvements – GEd was advised that the bridge at Bannerfield has lots of moss and is very slippy. GEd will bring this to the attention of Craig Blackie.

JT is in discussions with Sue Briggs re improving a section of Halliwell’s Close. The signs for the Farmer’s Market are kept there so alternative storage may need to be found.


IK advised that there is ongoing discussions re landowners of the retaining wall at Dunsdale and hopes progress may be made over the next few months.

9.       
Planning Matters – KL raised a note of interest re planning application at Buxton.
20/01529/FUL - Erection of dwelling house with detached double garage - Land North East of Buxton House, Buxton Road, Selkirk
Initial thoughts:
whilst the CC should remain positive in encouraging new build homes (and families) to the town, in this instance there are issues re 
· principle of location/ compliance with current SBC planning design guidance
· design and materials (appropriateness)
· access (esp. the integrity of the Drove road with risk of erosion/damage during construction and future use).
20/01453/LBC - Internal alterations to dwelling house - 28, High Street, Selkirk
Initial thoughts:
· this application appears to be good safeguarding of a Grade C listed property in the Conservation Area. Therefore recommend approval.
IK also reminded everyone about the Draft Development Plan and suggested looking at the section relating to Selkirk in volume 2.

Regarding the trig point at the Three Brethren, DD confirmed that the red paint had nothing to do with the Poppy Appeal and the matter has been reported to the police.

10.
Open Forum – IC expressed concern that students would not be able to complete their DOE award as the planned expedition could no longer go ahead. There is however advice on the DOE website which would allow a socially distanced expedition. ETN will follow this up with the Director for Education.

MOTP  noted that there has been more damage caused to the pitch at Victoria Park and asked if the grass area could be fenced off to stop cars getting on.


GEd advised that this would be very expensive as the area is open all the way up to the Riverside, also property owners would still need to have access.

DD asked if signage could be used as an alternative deterrent, and AP asked what the cost of repair versus cost of signage would be. GEd stated that the pitch is cut on a 20 day cycle so there is no cost. GEd also advised that if people took down the car registration then action could be taken against the individuals causing damage,
11.     
SBC Councillor Reports – 

ETN is still checking about funding for rugby training to be carried out at the High School.

ETN is waiting to speak with a senior officer re the travellers but he has been off with Covid-19.


GEd advised that the resurfacing works on the High Street were badly done. SBC are investigating and remedial works will be carried out in the New Year.

GEd also noted that all signs are now in place for 20’s plenty. AF advised that a gritter was tailgating her. GEd to follow up.


Members of the CC were asked to pass any issues on to the SBC councillors who would then liaise with the Police Community Action Team.


KL spoke on behalf of a member of the public whose son had been subjected to racial abuse at his primary school. When the parent asked the school for their handbook and procedure for dealing with racial abuse, it was discovered that the procedure is blank and awaiting update. This is the same for Learning Disability.

KL noted that this is completely unacceptable – the Borders is becoming more diverse and children should be able to feel safe at school and parents should be confident that teachers have received appropriate training and guidance should a racially aggravated situation occur.


Both GEd and ETN agree that this is unacceptable and will follow up with the relevant departments.

12.    
Treasurer’s Report – 

CC account

Expenditure this month for SRT – expenses for phone and zoom accounts and preparing for Christmas support project – report to follow - leaving ring-fenced 

£1025.40 

No further expenditure from Localities bids fund – fountain restoration – still stands at £1585.45

Work on this project will resume after the winter.
Trishaws have had some additional local fundraising and donations bring their total to £197.11.
General funds expenditure – secretarial costs £30 - signage for Farmers Market £100 leaves £1796.50.
BS account

£1466.14 in account (1p interest!)

IK and JT to liaise re funding applications.
13.
Selkirk Response Team – In the process of putting together Christmas goodie bags (courtesy of Waters Butchers and Down to Earth) for families who would usually have gone to the Parish Church for their Christmas dinner.

Morrisons in Hawick have made a large donation for the food bank.


Bouquet of flowers arranged for care homes in Selkirk.

14.     
SHMG – The warden is carrying out his final duties and tidying up for winter.

Ongoing issues with broken glass at the hut.


Grant for management fund for 2021 has been received – thanks to IK.


Blooming Selkirk – JT  met with Reece from Philiphaugh and looked at town centre planters – various ideas. He has a suggestion for working with college students on this – would mean we could outsource the work at a reasonable cost. JT has had indications from individual members of CR Trust that funding for this will be forthcoming and when the costs are known will go back to them. Hanging baskets will be done as usual and we will need to consider how we fund them. Birdbath bed at Victoria Hall has been cleared out and bulbs planted for spring. Still hoping to liaise with scouts, depends on what is allowed by spring.
15.      Chamber of Trade – no report.
16.     Other Reports – none.
17.       AOCB – none.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:30pm. 
The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 9th February 2021 (time and venue TBC).
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